
 

 

Cherwell District 
CPRE Oxfordshire 
c/o 20 Blythe Place 
Bicester 
Oxfordshire OX26 2GH 
 
Telephone 07527 068114 
E Mail ndolden@btinternet.com 
campaign@cpreoxon.org.uk 
 

www.cpreoxon.org.uk 

 
working locally and nationally to protect 

and enhance a beautiful, thriving 

countryside for everyone to value and 

enjoy 

A company limited by guarantee  
Registered in England number 04443278 
Registered charity number 1093081. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Dear Mr Forrester 
 
Ref : 22/01144/F Development of Employment Use South West of Grange Farm Little 
Chesterton 
  

CPRE has some observations in relation to the above development, as it is currently 

constituted which are outlined below. 

 
The proposed development is on land that has not been allocated in the local development 

plan.  CPRE believes that a plan of this type and size should be considered within the 

development plan.  As this is a new employment proposal, that lies within a rural area on a 

non - allocated site, then the development should be assessed against the criteria in Cherwell 

District Local Plan Policy SLE1.  CPRE believes that it is questionable as to whether the 

applicant’s development proposal has met some of this criteria.   

 

SLE1 states the developments should be small scale unless it can be demonstrated 

that there will be no impacts on the character and villages of the surrounding 

environment.    This is a major industrial development in open countryside which is largely 

undeveloped save for a small development of industrial units located adjacent to the proposed 

development site.  The proposed development will require major infrastructure works, which in 
itself which will change the character of the immediate area.  This includes the re-routing of an 

existing stream which lies within the boundary of the site.  The immediate area is likely to 

witness a significant amount of development in the immediate future.  Within the environs of 

Chesterton, this development along with the Great Wolf and Chesterton Sports Ground 

developments have car park proposals which are proposed to accommodate as a minimum  

1,500 parking places.  CPRE believes that it is difficult to argue that this development will not 

individually and cumulatively impact on the character of the area.           

 

The developer needs to demonstrate that the development can be carried out without 

undue detriment to residential amenity, the highway network, landscape and its setting 

and the appearance and character of the landscape and the environment generally as 

required by SLE1.  This muti storey building will potentially dominate the surrounding 
landscape and is out of keeping with the size of any other buildings within the immediate 

vicinity.  The existing road structure at junction 9 of the M40 and the A41 will come under 

considerable strain with the potential that some of this pressure will be borne by local village 

roads which are not constructed to meet residue surplus traffic from this type of development.  

Any issues on the A41 or motorway will inevitably force traffic on to local village roads.      
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